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WELCOME & APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received from Pauline, Bruce, Erik & Monica, Helen, Peter & Rick. 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Today was a little bit of a Clayton’s Changeover (the 
changeover you have when you’re not having a 
changeover). 

This was inspired by the realisation that Rotary has a long 
history of changing presidents annually.  With that comes a 
fresh set of eyes, small changes in focus, some new 
initiatives, whilst continuing to build on our successful 
projects and programs. 

The new President of Rotary International, Gordon McInally 
expressed this beautifully when he said: 

“Rotary should celebrate our successes, including: 

Pushing polio eradication to the finish line 

Prioritising mental health 

Fostering Peace 

Creating a welcoming and inclusive club experience” 

And  

“Imagine Rotary afresh as we work together to Create Hope 
in the World” 

Our club has a strong foothold and contribution to the 
above successes. 

And whilst there may not have been the usual change of 
names at our “Changeover” – there is a commitment to 
review all the ways that we can make the Magill Sunrise Rotary club even better. 

We’re re-freshed; we’re keen; and definitely ready for more fun. 

Cheers, 

Lindsay 

NEXT CLUB 
MEETING 1223 

7am, 18 July 2023, Heccies, 
31 Fisher St, Magill 

Club contact: Lindsay Davis 
 0415 453 101 

Guest Speaker 
ANDREW DeGARIS 

 

 

Andrew’s topic at the 
next meeting will be 

Rotary and the 
eradiation of Polio 

 

 



 

  

A long standing tradition in the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
is for the President to wear a symbolic hat – typically 
something that reflects their style, personality or the 
circumstances. 
Your 2023-2024 President is now the proud owner of a 
‘Groundhog Day’ hat.   

Whilst the movie portrayed someone in a time-loop where 
the day keeps repeating until he gets it right - our 
(continuing) club President insists there is no time-loop in 

Magill Sunrise Rotary – it’s onwards and upwards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

QUIZ QUESTION 

What is Prince Harry's full name? 
We received many very funny responses to this question, which I will not list in 
fear of upsetting our true royalists. 

ANSWER: Prince Henry Charles Albert David, Duke of Sussex, Earl of 
Dumbarton, Baron Kilkeel. 

 

 

ICE BREAKER 

The University of Adelaide and the University of South Australia 
have agreed to merge, creating a super university that will be 
one of the largest tertiary education providers in the country. Do 
you believe the university merger is in the interests of the South 
Australian economy and welfare of the state? (Additional stats 
were provided). 

Responses: This topic brought lots of discussion around the impacts of mergers even though 
there will be new jobs created, there is always a fall out of management jobs to try and create 
efficiency; money put into research doesn't always attract the best of the best; the number of 
international students coming to Australia was impacted by COVID, however a large number of 
international students do return home after studying in Aus, so the concept can be flawed and 
the impact may include selling off excess university properties.  

It was a good discussion and most agreed that it is a good concept. 

  

GROUNDHOG DAY 



 

  

Registration for the District Conference to be held in Loxton, 15-17th March 2024 have now 
opened via the conference website. 

You might want to take advantage of an easy payment opportunity. Up until the 31st of October 
2023 you can register for the conference, pay a 25% deposit and the balance in two instalments 
up until 15th January 2024. 

If you register and pay in full before the end of July you will go into a draw to be refunded 
your full registration payment for you and your partner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

Rita (aka Andy MacDowell) from Groundhog Day, the movie: 

"Sometimes I wish I had a thousand lifetimes. I don't know, Phil. 
Maybe it’s not a curse.” 

18 JULY 2023 

$10.00 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE – LOXTON – 15-17MARCH 2024 



 

  

Funds from the Magill Sunrise Market in July will be 
donated to our humanitarian aid project in Ukraine.  

The funding from Rotary Clubs in South Australia has 
enabled “New Dawn” volunteers to setup a modular 
Medical Centre in a town northeast of Kherson. The 
location was identified by local health authorities after 
the previous regional hospital was destroyed.  

We will now be funding a hub of three Medical Centres 
to service the 10,000 population in this region.  

The project team has also secured a Grant from Rotary International for Ukraine. This grant will 
help us establish a number of smaller aid projects in Odesa and the regional villages. 

Thank you to everyone who attended and helped at the Magill Sunrise Market in July – and to 
District Chair Tim Mee for updates on the project. Remember, you can still make tax deductible 
donations to Rotary Australia World Community Service Project: 58 -2022-23 < donation link 
here >. 

 

The success of July’s Magill Sunrise Market (despite the atrocious 
weather) reminded us how lucky we are to have such committed 
club members, dedicated honorary members, steadfast partners and 
willing volunteers.  

A special thanks to 1st time helpers Erik, Monica and Helen. And how 
good was it to see former members Peter and Rick (pictured) paying 
us a visit. 

As stated, many times, the Market is run entirely by volunteers. We 
just happen to have volunteers of the highest standard – who 
REALLY enjoy the ‘job’. 

 

 

  

MAGILL SUNRISE MARKET BENEFICIARY  
- NEW DAWN 

Magill Sunrise Market Helpers 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES TO 
COLIN AND TASH 

https://donations.rawcs.com.au/58-2022-23
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/58-2022-23


 

  

 

Thank you for attending the Operation Flinders Foundation Breakfast last week.  

We are thrilled to have sold out the event and hope you enjoyed the morning. Our young people 
who attended were very excited to be part of it. All proceeds from the breakfast will go towards 
purchasing essential equipment for our young people – including boots! 

 
CITY TO SUMMIT 2023 

We wish to invite you to an up-and-coming Operation Flinders event. Held on Friday 29 
September, you will walk from the city, through the suburbs and beyond! Walk alongside the 
young people of the Foundation as they tell their stories of transformation.  

ALL FUNDS RAISED WILL GO TOWARDS TRANSFORMING THE LIVES OF  
YOUNG PEOPLE. 

OPERATION FLINDERSTHANK YOU 

https://www.mycause.com.au/events/citytosummit?fbclid=IwAR12H8quXXmlKxWU0xdqeJxN0RXhWOf2VNGfbaw7b86dtkGdZGu_A5Dc87s


 

  

 
THE BOARD 

 
President:    Lindsay Davis 

 
Secretary:    Colin Hill 

 
Treasurer:    Ian Coat 

 
Director of Service Projects: Greg Schuetze 

 
Director of Progression:  Bruce Dolman 

 
Director Youth Services:  John Flynn 

 
Director Club Administration: Simon Brewer 

 
 

 
 

 
Tuesday 18 July:  CLUB MEETING – 7am 
    Guest Speaker: Andrew DeGaris 

Thursday 24 August:  FOUNDERS DAY LUNCHEON 12pm for 12.30pm  
Adelaide Oval - $65.00pp 

Sunday 8 October:  ‘LIFT THE LID WALK’ - 9am 
  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

WHO’S WHO AT MAGILL SUNRISE 



 

  

Please check with the club before attending. 

Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 - 6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 - 6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 - 6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday: Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

    2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Bocelli Café, Hutt St, Adelaide 

Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve 
the community, the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our 

respects to their Elders past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Lindsay Davis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Col Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACT US 

MAGILL SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au  
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

VOICE OF ROTARY 
facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

MEETINGS FOR MAKEUPS 

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary
http://www.rotary9510.org/

